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Clay Nash: [00:00:42] Well, good evening, it's 9:00 p.m. Eastern Time, and we're here tonight
about the 2022 elections. We got a great group of hosts that's on tonight and participants, and I
want to thank all of you for taking time out of your schedule, for being a part of this. It's going to
be a great time tonight. These calls are so significant. Want to say to the hosts, we'll just flow.
Some information that I've sent out. You know, we want to focus in on the Senate tonight.
There's 34 states in question that will be having an election and the top 10--You know, as I've
gone through and studied, read several articles and everything, there's a top 10. I want to begin
by listing them for everyone, so everyone will know. Of course, Alaska is in question. Arizona,
Georgia, Florida, Nevada, New Hampshire, North Carolina, Ohio and Pennsylvania and
Wisconsin. But I want to say to the host: follow the spirit. we're not trying to orchestrate. We're
just trying to pull in a target and focus. And so if some of those states are in your heart or you
hear the Lord speaking, we certainly want to hear from it. Father, I thank you for tonight. And I
thank you, Lord. Some of us with raspy voices and challenges and everything is going on and
busyness and overcoming sickness and responsibility. We thank you, father, that we are yielded
to you and we want to hear, declare and decree what heaven has said and is saying. So, Father
give us unction tonight. Cover every one of these hosts that's all on this call tonight. Thank you
for the participants that are on. We thank you for their power of the agreement and we bless
them with health. We bless them with insight. Stir them up to pull together their own prayer
groups, that will join with us as we pray, but pray at other times there in the state that they're in.
So, father, we give it over to you now and ask Holy Spirit to speak and to guide tonight as we go
forth in this. Let me say that that's on the call, I'll be mentioning it again. Please utilize my
website claynash.org. not trying to get traffic there, but we're trying to communicate a lot of
information through that website. If you're on this call tonight, got this number from your best
friend, please go there and sign up for the emails because we send out an email every Tuesday
morning about six o'clock. It goes out, it'll be in your inbox, so you'll know our focus that
Tuesday night. And of course, we pray every day at 2:22 or five days a week at 2:22. We thank
all of you for being on. But the best way to do it. If you're a T mobile subscriber and they're

telling you got to pay a penny a minute, go to the website. There's a number there. You enter it
first and then the number that's the regular call number, you'll get right and you won't have to
pay anything. Tom Schulter, there in Texas, uh, my friend, I'm going to ask you to open it up
tonight from the great state of Texas. What's in your heart?
Tom Schuelter: [00:04:27] Thank you much, Clay, and thank you for everyone that's on the call
tonight to pray into this. I want to start by just sharing a word. Actually, it came from Dutch
Sheets over a year ago to the state of Texas. I'm going to read just a portion of it because all
day to day, clay, the Lord has been impressing on me how strong we need to be in this season
with the elections. I've told several people today this is the season we can't just put these names
up on the refrigerator and just pray for them every day. We need to be influencers and engage
with our decrees the shifting of the government of the nation, just as the Lord has shifted the
government of the Ecclesia in this last season. He has brought us up to a new level and we
need to show that authority. There was a word that was put out by Nate Johnston just a couple
of days ago, where he said that the Lord said that you are a people with a storm in your mouths.
And we are here to release a storm tonight through the prayers and decrees that we are doing
over the U.S. Senate. Now, this is what Dutch had spoken to us as a state. But as I was
meditating on it again today, the Lord said, this is not just about Texas. This is a word that goes
out to all of the nation, but especially these states that we are lifting up tonight. And he
proclaimed to us, I'm going to give you higher, stronger anointing and a mantle to help me
disassemble and tear down and rebuild what I want in this nation. So the Lord says you go back
into-- and of course, he's speaking to us-- back into Austin. But I just speak tonight into
Washington, D.C., but also into these states that you just read, Clay. You go back, you go again,
I know you go all the time, but this is a different assignment. "You go in there", the Lord says,
"You go in and at this time know that I have mantled you"-- and he's speaking to all of us tonight,
"and I've given you an authority that you have never carried before to dismantle and uproot and
to demand the replacing of people and a placing in of those I have raised up in this state or
these states tonight to rule because I have built the Ekklesia and I am using my Ekklesia to
release you in levels that you have never walked in before." So father, I come tonight and just
open up this time by saying, Lord, release the storm out of our mouths tonight. You are already
releasing those things, dear Lord, that are revelations to the leaders on the call tonight that as
they release these words, they will be like storms brewing over these states tonight. These
states that are making critical decisions regarding their senatorial elections in 2022. We are
saying, Dear Lord, that these are the storms of you. They are the storms of the Lord that are

coming forth from our mouths. And as we decree these words, there will be a shifting. There will
be a dismantling. There will be a replacing of those that have shown their desire to come in
rebellion against your kingdom and against your principles and against you, against you,
yourself, Lord. And you will put into their place those that you are lifting up in this hour to be a
new strong force of your purposes in this nation. So, Lord, we thank you tonight for all the words
that are coming for us. Now I want to just speak this word. there's probably others that would
like to do this better than me. But the Lord just kept on saying, "Watch what happened with
Georgia yesterday? Because that's what I'm about to do to the nation. Those that expected
someone else to win, someone else to take the lead, someone else because of all of their elite
ism, to be the ones that are going to be the ones that are elected", the Lord says, "You look for
the underdogs, you look for the ones that are the walk ons. You look for the ones that are
putting their name in because the Lord I, the Lord myself, called them to that position. I am
bringing them into this position. They will not lose because they are not the ones that the people
are going to say are the popular ones, but they are popular to me", says the Lord. "I am lifting
them all up. Watch for the walk ons, watch for the walk ons", says the Lord. "The ones that are
least expected to win. I am putting into leadership positions", in Jesus name. Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:09:43] Amen. Tom, thank you for that. Strong and, I'm telling you, God is
swapping his hands right now and the blessings are coming upon the remnant, upon the
diligent, upon those that have learned how to war from his promises and not just for his
promises. Betty Love, What's in your heart?
Betty Love: [00:10:06] It's just great to be here, Clay. Coming into agreement with you, Tom,
and all that are joined with us across the nation. Father, we just humble ourselves before you
tonight, taking our stand on behalf of your kingdom, your plan and purposes for our nation. And
Lord, along with our forefathers, we acknowledge and recognize that you indeed are the Lord.
You are our judge, our law giver and our king. and Lord, You care for us. You care for us, your
people, you care for this nation of America. Lord, you are saving us and America will be saved.
And Lord, even now we see the unfolding of your plan and purposes. your purposes and
covenant plan for the United States will stand. Father, we come into agreement with your
redemptive plan for our nation and these upcoming Senate elections. Father, we recognize that
those who hold office in the United States Senate are vested with great authority legislatively,
executively and judicially. We, your Ekklesia, recognize that there are several that are saying,
even as Clay, Tonight has said, there are things and states that are hanging in the balance. that

They're are places that they said it's a toss up, they're battleground states. And tonight, we
decree that your original intent and redemptive purposes for Alaska, Arizona, Georgia, Nevada,
Pennsylvania, Wisconsin, New Hampshire, Florida, Ohio and North Carolina will stand.
righteousness will prevail. Lord, you said that election tampering would be exposed and dealt
with on every level. We decree it so. That the hidden will be revealed and that righteousness will
prevail. Let there be a sifting of the candidates as in Gideon's army. Raise up rightist reformers
like our early forefathers who will hold to the Constitution and the righteous foundation upon
which our Republic was founded. Raise up men and women of integrity. We decree exposure,
removal and an unseating of all unrepentant ungodly authority who are currently serving
governmentally in our Senate, lord God, at every level. We decree and declare you are
unseated and removed from your place of authority and leadership. We decree that the enemy
will not usurp or take a seat of authority in any of these vacated positions. That there will be no
time or resources that will work against the redemptive plan of Almighty God for our nation.
Demonic grace is bound and blocked, and we decree every seating of Satan and occultic
powers are bound, uprooted, torn down, destroyed and completely overthrown in the name of
Yeshua.. Nothing will athort Adonai Elohim's plan of healing, revival, awakening and reformation
for our nation; for America. We decree the tide is turning and we say, "Roll, Tide, Roll". We
plead the blood of Jesus over the righteous incumbent and the candidates that will be
instrumental in healing, revival, awakening and serving God's kingdom plan and purposes for
our nation. Lord, let them take a brave stand for righteousness, even when it might not be well
received. Lord God, we thank you for a plum line of righteousness being released and dropped
within these leaders. Lord God that you are the stability of their time. Let their families be
protected from harm and unnecessary scrutiny. Let them be surrounded with godly advisers.
More content to focus on the issues that we face as a nation and lord let confusion be banned
from the home. But for those that are not standing for righteousness when they open their
mouth to speak, Lord let foolishness be in their mouth and let them be seen for what they are.
Protect your righteous candidates on every level from personal attacks. Lord, we recognize that
what happens in the United States of America affects the rest of the world. We ask you to raise
up senators who will righteously exercise their executive powers, especially in the area of
approval of federal appointments by our president. Lord God We pray in the name of Jesus for
senators to be put in place who will hold to integrity as treaties and foreign policies are set in
place, Lord, that are going to serve your kingdom purposes. we decree that those elected will
support Israel and that the United States will continue to stand in its firm commitment to Israel's
right as a nation. Lord, we acknowledge your Ekklesia, that righteousness exalts a nation and

we pray for an educated electorate who will examine the issues and the candidate and vote in a
way that is best for our nation, not just for their own well-being. Let the foreign policy of these
candidates who are running for Senate be clearly revealed to the voters and how their views fit
with your biblical principle. Father pour out a spirit of wisdom. First, onn your people and then
Lord on the rest of this nation. Let self-interest be laid aside for common good and lord, We
decree that a discernment between truth and falsehood will be clear to the people of this nation.
And finally, Lord, let the God of this age be bound from this nation and any ungodly influences
within and outside of our nation let them be revealed and removed. Let there be an unleashing,
Lord, even as Tom said, the storm that is in our mouth let there be an unleashing of the sword of
the spirit throughout this nation that's going to judge the thoughts and the intents of the heart
within the candidates as well as the voters. And Lord we as your Ekklesia, we decree that truth
and righteousness will prevail, and that your kingdom plan will be accomplished on every level;
local, state and federally in our government. We decree that there will be no voter fraud and
election integrity will hold on every level. That the hidden will be revealed. And father, we decree
that the activities of other nations will not have an undue influence on our elections. That any
persons within our nation or other nations seeking to corrupt the election process of the United
States will be exposed and dealt with immediately. Now, Lord, let there be a strong hedge of
protection around about your Ekklesia, around about this nation during this time of decision and
Lord, and we consecrate and we commit each one of these states. Lord God as these positions
are becoming-- are coming up. as these elections are presenting themselves, Lord, we commit
them unto you and we agree with you. Let your kingdom come and your will be done in our
elections for the United States Senate, in the name of Yeshua, Amen and Amen .
Clay Nash: [00:18:22] Amen. Thank you Betty. All the hosts, you need to mute your phone
there. We're getting some background noise off of the phones. So, if you would mute your
phone there so that we don't get this background noise it interrupts the call.Anne Tate, what
have you got in your heart?
Anne Tate: [00:18:45] Clay, today I spent some time looking at what it meant to be elected. It
means to be chosen by God. And so, Lord, tonight, we are coming before you and we're not
looking for our candidates, we're looking for yours, we're looking for the ones that you're putting
in place and that you put your anointing on and that you've manteled for the office that you've
chosen them for. And Lord, while Man's mind may not understand all of that. Lord, I ask you to
bring forth those that you have called and chosen and manteled for this hour for the United

States of America. And the purpose of election, Lord, is for God to show his grace as in Romans
11:5-6, to redeem his children. Ephesians 1:5-7 and 2nd Thessolonians 2:13. For the elect to
come to faith out of Acts 13:48 to assure us of salvation. Isaiah 41:9- 10 to praise God.
Ephesians 1:11-12 to become like Christ. Romans 8:29. And most of all, to bear fruit. John
15:16. And to witness to others Isaiah 42:16-7. So, Lord, we're calling. We are calling a new
standard over this election that we've never called for before. And Lord, we ask you to raise up
a standard in the United States of America, of your candidates, of your people, with your grace,
with your glory, with your mantle on them and your call on them, Lord, with great authority. Now,
Lord, we say that it is possible for a nation to be led by you. And Lord, we call up those that you
have mantled and graced and called forth and spent a life molding and setting in order for this to
come forth. And Lord, we say that there is a new standard being raised in the United States of
America and all the lesser things that have gone before, we call it into right now in the name of
Jesus and Lord, we say we agree with you and your candidates and those that you're calling
forth. And thank you, Lord, for discernment for us to be able to see with your eyes and not our
own. Because as you said about David, I do not look upon a man as man looks upon a man, but
let us see with your eyes those that you've called Lord in the name of Jesus. [00:21:16][151.2]
Clay Nash: [00:21:20] Amen, thank you Anne for that. Strong, and I appreciate you mentioning
about God's election because I talked with a few state leaders today in some of the key states
and at least two of them told me they're not sure yet. They're still praying to see who God's
going to lay His hand on. And that's one of the things--Father, we just declare over all 34 states.
We declare that you are going to reveal your candidate. Now there are states that it's clear who
is going to be the candidate that is conservative, that is kingdom, that's heart--but father, those
that we're not sure of, give us your insight. Give us your wisdom about it, Father, so that we can
not just stand in the gap, but we can clear the way, straighten out the crooked way so that these
that are running in the states, that are of not, yes, conservative values, but of kingdom values
will be elected and stand in those place. We thank you for that. We do in Yeshua's name. We
have Jane and Tom Hamon on. What's in ya'lls heart?
Jane Hamon: [00:22:36] Amen. Thank you, Clay. It's just me tonight, but, you know, I had a
vision of Jesus walking up to me and handing me a key ring with three keys on it. And he said,
use these keys to open up THE MORE in this next season. So of course, that took me to Isaiah
22:22, as we've all been in before. But this week I've really been focused on Shebna and as I
was reading it in the amplified Shebna is actually called a strong man. And I believe that as
God removed the Shebna and Shebna's name actually means one who rests in himself or one

who is captive. And we know the story that God dealt with the shebna who was self-focused,
self-promotional, controlled by other forces. He was there resisting the reformation that God was
bringing into the land and God pulled down, and it actually says that God pulled down the
strongman of Shebna and I believe that God is helping us to identify what he's doing in this
season and then raising up the Eliakim's. Eliakim actually means he whom God raises up or he
whom God sets up. And I believe that it goes along with what you're talking about tonight. So,
father, we thank you, God Lord, that in this time of reformation of our nation and in this time of
reformation in your church, Lord, you are putting the keys of the kingdom in our hand, just like
Isaiah 22:22, that you put the keys to open and the keys to lock things up in Matthew Chapter
16, the keys of the Kingdom to bind and to lose, to forbid and to allow. And we decree, right now
father God, that right now, God, we forbid shebna from staying in his position. Lord, whether the
shebnas that are in position now are up for election or not, it is time for shebnas to come down.
Lord, those that are captive, those that are captives of the Antichrist system, those that are
resting in themselves. And Lord, we thank you God for removing shebnas and replacing them
with Eliakims, Lord; those whom you raise up, those whom you are setting up Lord. You are
setting some men and women up. Even now, Lord, you're beginning to whisper in their ears.
God, even now that there are Eliakims that you are aligning and that you are positioning now,
Father God for this shift. Lord, we address right now the strong man of Shebna that has
cooperated with the political spirit, a religious spirit, an anti-Christ spirit. And we decree right
now, Lord, the same way that you dealt with Shebna, who was an assistant to King Hezikiah,
the great reformer.,I thank you, Father God, that you are going to cause the imposters. You're
going to cause the illegitimate ones. You're going to cause the ones that are there out of their
own selfish ambition and foolish pride, Lord that you are bringing the Shebna's down, Lord. You
are taking the keys of authority in this nation out of their hands. You are stripping their robe of
authority and legislation off of them, and you are putting it upon the Eliakims that you are raising
up Lord. We decree it now Father God, this will be a day of reformation. We decree right now,
Father God, that the Hezekiah Church is rising up, Father God, in strength and power.
Hezekiah's Name means Jehovah is my strength. It literally means to seize hold of. So Lord, let
your Hezekiah Church seize hold of the authority to be courageous, to be strong, to cure, to
heal, to mend and to be obstinate. Lord let there be an obstinate reformation church that rises
up, that cooperates with you to see every Shebna unseated and Eliakim's take their place.
Father, we decree it now, God, it is time for a power shift. It is time Father God for you to pull
the shebnas down and to replace them in their positions of authority and God that you're putting
keys in the hands of the church, but you're also putting legislative keys in the hands of the

Elakim's father God, to rule to reign in this nation. Father God, we do decree America shall be
saved and we thank you, Father God, that they will have your heart, your mind and they will be
your servants, father, above all in Jesus name.
Clay Nash: [00:27:04] Amen. Thank you, Apostle, appreciate that.
Jane Hamon: [00:27:06] Love you guys.
Clay Nash: [00:27:06] Hope Taylor, good to have you. Good to have you home tonight. I hope
you've settled down after the big win in Georgia. But what's in your heart?
Hope Taylor: [00:27:18] Don't poke my fire, Clay. I'm Trying my best to resist going there. So,
father, in the name of Jesus, you are king, you are Lord, you are God. We say tonight, Lord, and
I want to say it like this Lord, not me, but we agree with you. We agree with one another. The
phrase "swing states" Lord, have been strong in me all day long. We want to say tonight in the
authority of Jesus name, that this November there will be states that will swing the midterm
elections and will be the first step in positioning the nation for 2024. God you're a God of great
order. We see you working and we say tonight, Oh King, O mighty God, that this will be the next
thing that positions for the following thing. There will be an ordering, Lord, even in creation,
there was an ordering. So we want to say tonight, almighty God, that there's an ordering that is
transpiring being unfolded, unveiling and will be manifest in November of 2022, in Jesus name.
Lord, specifically, we pray Oh God for favor, favor in the campaigns, Lord God and the staff
members of those Lord who carry a mantle. Who carry the mantle upon them to lead in this next
season. God, we're not asking for warm bodies. We're asking you, Oh God for Holy Ghost
Anointed leaders. If you will, the reformers oh God, of passion, fire, devotion, sacrificial living.
God, who will not God say "what's in it for me?" But will say, Lord, "what can I bring on behalf of
the nation?" We ask you for a rare breed of leaders to come forth in November. God, we say
tonight over these that would be raised up for strategy and wisdom to advance the cause of
policies which will be rooted in righteousness, justice and freedom. Now, Lord, as I look
specifically toward Georgia, I say tonight, Oh God, with Agreement Lord among the team
tonight, we close the door to the leftist leaders who propagate tyranny. God, our mighty God, we
say tonight those who fueled demonized propaganda that supports powers of darkness
embedded in DC. Lord, what I sense is that the states will arise again. And father, this constant
overshadowing from the federal government, this thing will be broken. God, it will be a turning
father where the states once again take their prominent position and no longer subservient God

to the federal. God, we say, States and the people in the states are awakened and specifically,
Lord, Georgia, the other nine that Clay mentioned, they're mobilized, Father, they're informed.
And if I could say it like this clay to castrate the federal agendas which seek to oppress states
rights and grassroots freedom of the American people. God, we say tonight that Lord, this is a
time, This is a season when what I want to call beaucratic bullying will see a bruising blow in
2022 in the authority of the king's name. Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:30:58] Amen. Amen. We come in agreement with that. And we just say there
are things being cut off through the prayers of the Ekklesia, through the prayers of the praying
church. We declare we are coming into that more and that more is going to seal some things.
We also declare that as Shebna is being fired, we declare that God is going to drive a kingdom
peg in this nation that he can hang righteousness and justice on. We declare that now in,
yeshua's name, amen and amen. All right. Mary Glacier, good to have you on with us again.
Alaska is one of the key states up there with the election. What's in your heart?
Mary Glacier: [00:31:54] I have been giving quite a bit of thought to this upcoming election, as
many of you have been. There's a lot of confusion in the atmosphere and it's hard to know
exactly where a candidate stands because no candidate is totally evil and no candidate is totally
good. There's a curious mixture in every heart that we're having to sort through. But I'm so
aware of the agenda, that overlaying agenda that the enemy has established for our nation to
bring our nation down. However, as I've been listening to the different ones, praying and
considering the prayers that are going up here in Alaska for our government and for our state
and for the nation, I believe there is a righteous standard that is being extended over the nation
and that it's reinforced from coast to coast from north, south, east, west by praying believers.
Therefore, I wanted to just join in with an agreement with everything that's been prayed already.
Powerful prayers. And I'm standing before the Lord right now and just confessing that with all
the confusion going on, there are times when I'm uncertain in which way to go and I find myself
praying in the Holy Ghost again and again and again. Therefore, in Jesus name, I implore the
Holy Spirit. By the righteous standard that God has established for America. That the spirit of
God would clarify the atmosphere for over every praying believer that we will come into an
alignment that is unusual and full of power and authority, and that we would strike a blow
against that wicked agenda to bring this nation down. And I specifically want to address this to
those multi billionaires who are pouring their resources into influencing the electorate, into
influencing laws, into influencing men and women. I just address that right now in Jesus name.

And I lift up the standard of the word of God against it. for the righteous will prevail in this land
and that spirit of mammon that is trying to control and demonize our electoral process. I take a
stand against it and render it impotent in the name of Jesus. I even decree right now. I decree
from a position as one of the Ekklesia of God, I decree that those that are multimillionaires who
are using their resources for wicked means and a wicked agenda will suddenly find that the
enemy who has promised them riches and wealth will abandon them and they'll turn upon
themselves and their resources will suddenly begin to dry up. For he who's often been reproved,
harden his neck suddenly, he will be destroyed without remedy. Therefore, in the name of
Jesus, those who are hardening their neck against the plan of the Lord will suddenly be
destroyed in the name of Jesus Christ. And I decree right now that those rhinos, those that
claim to be one thing and actually are another, those that have such a curious mixture, they cant
even hold their own course steady but have come into a place of confusion within themselves. I
decree right now that by the mercy of God, the clarity of the atmosphere around them will
suddenly come into focus and they'll know how to take a stand that's right for the people and not
for their finances or not for influence, but rather for the people. That America will fulfill her
destiny by the power and blood of the Lord Jesus Christ, and that her Ekklesia will rise up all
across the land Taking a bold, righteous stand without fear that business owners will rise up and
take a stand, and that those that have been influenced in a negative way will suddenly
recognize that manipulation has caused them to cast their vote in a wrong fashion. And I pray
there will be a dismantling of strong, demonic structures in our political arena, even in states
that are fully entrenched in the way of the enemy, will suddenly find those structures shaken to
the core. Their resources pulled out, their influence diminished by the power and blood of Jesus,
and suddenly the remedy of the Lord will come in the name of Jesus Christ. I decree this in,
Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:37:26] Amen. Thank you, Mary. From the state of Alaska. Ken, Florida is one of
the key states. You know, there all key states in this time of our nation, but Florida is one that's
going to be key. What's in your heart there in Florida?
Ken Malone: [00:37:42] Thank you, Clay. Glad to be on here tonight and just in total agreement
with all the prayers that have been prayed tonight. And the Lord has been speaking to me about
Florida coming full circle. I believe that we're going to see this even in the election and the
church as well. I believe we're going to see DeSantis in a victory, but also Rubio and I just want
to decree a full circle of redemption over every state in play. And so, Father, I decree Florida full

circle of redemption. God, that you bring each state, God, into its covenant route and design in
Jesus name. And Lord, even as Jane talked about the Eliakims, I come in complete agreement,
Lord, that the Eliakims are being called forth right now. So, in every state, we call forth the
Eliakims to take their position, to take their place in Jesus name. Father, some people are
supposed to run who haven't even filed yet. And Lord, I ask you God to bring them Lord to that
place, father in Jesus name. God, we decree tonight God that this Senate race will be run and
won by our Lord and Savior, jesus Christ. Father, we ask you to stretch forth your hands to put it
in the heart of every Senator, Lord, that we love God to begin to step up to the plate, to cry out
to you. Lord, I pray for every person in every state for them to begin to cry out for their Senate
seat, lord, in Jesus name. Calling for the Eliakims to come forward. And father, I thank you
tonight, God, you will raise people up God in each state God to become a voice, a Senate voice
lord, a voice of righteousness, Lord, a voice of reconciliation and restoration. Father, we decree
that so tonight, in Jesus name. And I thank you for it, Lord. Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:39:49] Amen. Appreciate that Ken, we stand in agreement. And I believe, I just
feel off your declaration there, Ken, there's some that's in that's going to pull out so that the Holy
Ghost candidates can get in there. And so, we just pray conviction on those that are not fully
convinced God is leading them to do it or they have a selfish agendas, or a shebna agenda, we
just declare they're going to have the courage to back out and we declare that the candidate
that God--and Lord, give us some --even in the Senate race, give us some miracles like the
truck driver that ran on a very small budget and won. And even today in South Carolina, where
a a conservative governor was elected when everything was saying it was not possible. We just
declare that this 2022 time of election on November the 8th is going to be miracle, miracle,
miracle. I declare Father, that even as it was in the dream, about 22 steps and then 22 more.
That the last 22 covered a greater distance, but in the same distance and steps we just declare
that's what you're doing through this election. Now, let it be Father. Let it come, a Holy Spirit
conviction, come up on those that are not to run and let them step aside and let the right
candidate run in both the Senate and the House. And do this, and do this in Yeshua's name.
Amen. Jacquie, what's in your heart in Georgia?
Jacquie Tyre[00:41:31] Amen Clay, as you were just praying and releasing that decree, I really
want to come into an agreement. I heard in your prayer that those that are in that race right now,
as they see those who the hand of God is upon that they will yield out and give their support to
the one who God has his hand upon. So that there will not be division within the camp of what

needs to come into place. I see that happening in places here in Georgia. I mean, there's just so
many people stepping in to run. But when that choice one is revealed that the hand of the Lord
is upon, the others will have the humility to step back and allow the one that can carry it to run
forward. I just heard that and wanted to release that. And then, Father, I just want to pray over
the body of Christ that as this election season goes forward, that there will be a Holy Ghost
conviction come upon all who are called by your name to stand in righteousness, justice and
truth to not be swayed by the political winds or the religious forces, or the cultural pressures of
family, friends or foe, that God's people will stand. And having done all, shall stand steadfast,
immovable, unshakable because we are rooted and grounded in the word of God and in your
kingdom. That we will not be swayed by personality, but we will be led by the principles of the
kingdom. I decree God that your people will rise up into a place of seeing you, not simply as
savior, not simply as the anointed one, but that we will see you as the King of Kings and the
Lord of Lords, and that we are seated in heavenly places with you. That we will no longer move
based on what seems expedient but we will move by the spirit of the sovereign Lord. We will
take our place, our position as kings and priests, even after the order of Melchizedek to decree.
To declare, to stand and bring the righteous rule of heaven into the Earth realm. Lord that we
will say in these races, in these Senate races here in Georgia and in the other states that
righteousness triumphs over judgment and that righteousness, justice and truth will prevail over
all else to bring order out of disorder and peace out of chaos. We decree let there be light in
these states that are under contention in the Senate elections. Lord, let your light shine and
expose the hidden works of darkness. Let your light shine and shine brightly upon those upon
whom you have put your hand. Let your light shine and expose the lies, the confusion. Let your
light shine upon the hidden agendas and even the wrong sources, as Mary prayed about; the
money coming in. Father, let your light shine and bring forth truth in the midst of these states. I
decree, Father, that this is a season of divine reversals, even as Ken said, coming full circle. I
keep hearing it's a season of divine reversals, and so I decree over these swing states that the
divine reversal is at hand to cause righteousness to come forth speedily. That truth will prevail
over all lies, all confusion and all deception, and that justice will prevail. True justice, not the
world's kind, but the justice that flows out of heaven. That it shall prevail. Divine reversals for
your kingdom to rule and reign on Earth in these United States through all of these elections
and in every state of this Union for your glory and your honor in the mighty name of Jesus.
Amen.
Mary Glacier: [00:46:13] Amen.

Clay Nash: [00:46:16] Amen. Strong, strong, strong, strong. Timothy, there in Louisiana. What's
in your heart?
Timothy Carscadden: [00:46:25] Thank you, Clay and all the intercessors. we honor you for
being on tonight and praying with us. And I just really feel led to really release a decree. I mean,
a directive that the Lord's put it in my heart. One: When you pray, also pray for the mandate, the
federal mandateThey're trying to bring about changing the election laws and make it a federal
election law. I think it's very prophetic that Biden went to Georgia to make a big push on this
issue and the fact that that is ground zero, that's what I've heard from the Lord. Georgia is
ground zero in 2022, and we must cry out for that state, especially what is happening there, not
just with the election, but everything that God is doing there. And when he went there, I felt like
his voice When he spoke there, it was a failed voice. It did not achieve what it was
accomplished to do, which was to move the hearts of humans, and it did not move them. For the
Lord said, I'm going to rise up in this hour and I heard this also:"The swing states of 2020 are
swinging again." And I felt like the same state that we battleground for the election in 2020. We
know them all. We said them so many times. North Carolina, Georgia, Wisconsin, Arizona,
Michigan, and Nevada. So, they're swinging again. And I want to make a declaration that they
will swing wide open for the Lord. We say lift up your heads oh ye gates, that the king of glory
may come in. And we're seeing the gates swing again this time. And there is a second chance.
Is that we're in a second chance moment right now. And where we failed in 2020, we can be
successful in 2022. And I make that declaration, and I say also that this attempt to steal the
election through this federal law, it will become null and void. It will not accomplish what it was
sent out to do. It will fall on deaf ears and it will fall to the ground. We thank you for the senators
that will stand right now. We thank you for the Arizona senators that will stand. Arizona, you are
key right now. And one more thing I heard. that--we released this last time too. The Lord
showed us that Pennsylvania was going to be one state that restores the Constitution. And we
believe that this Senate and that race right here, where they have the retiring senator going out,
we decree that Pennsylvania will rise up in this hour and they will be a candidate that comes
forth that will be used to restore the Constitution of the United States. We make that declaration
now in the name of Jesus. Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:49:14] Amen. Thank you, Tim, for that strong. One of the things that's going on.
Don't miss this. Pray into this. declare over it. But a lot of this, even some of the court cases
that's getting up to the Supreme Court is pushing things back down to the state level so that we

can return to being a republic where democracy fuels. And so what Timothy is saying is very,
very key and we need to press into that. Greg, what's in your heart?
Greg Hood: [00:49:46] Hey, Clay, thank you, man, for letting us be on here with you tonight.
This is such an important phone call and prayer call. and the Lord is, the Lord is releasing such
vital information tonight. One of the things that I've heard when I got your list and begia to pray
over it-- I just heard about Georgia, that all eyes need to be on Georgia. That we need to be
really praying and decreeing into Georgia. And I saw Herschel Walker, the hand of the Lord
coming up on him and those that have said that he is there out of his name. The Lord said that
he is there out of Divine Providence. God has shifted him into that place and we need to begin
to pray for him and we need to begin to hold him up where he is stepping into what God has
called him to do and what God is making a way for him to do as well. So that name just really
leaped off the page to me today, Clay, when I begin to read what you had written for us or to
sent to us to read, to pray over. So, Lord today, I just decree over Georgia and I thank you,
Lord, Today, all eyes are on Georgia. Those things, Lord God that you are, you are highlighting
in that state, that you are, You are bringing it into a place God, that is releasing Champion's
father, its releasing those that have a heart for the kingdom. Father, I thank you, Lord, that the
things-- I just see it as cards being dealt from the bottom of the deck to put people in positions
that are not theirs, nor do they have a right to them, nor is it their seat. But father, you are,
you're switching the game. You're moving it to a totally different game. And father, these are
your rules. And I thank you tonight, God, that Georgia is going to begin to see a restoration of
things lost. A reversal, father, of things that were stolen. And Lord, I just thank you today, God.
Also for North Carolina. I hear the Lord saying that there is a onslaught of evil that has been set
towards these North Carolina seats, and they're going to be reaching to claim these seats, not
only out of ways that seem to be corruption, but a spiritual onslaught of demonic activity being
released against North Carolina. So, father, today I thank you that the Earth is the Lord's and
the fullness thereof. And Lord, I thank you, North Carolina is yours. Father, you have raised up
many powerful men and women out of the state of North Carolina in the past, and I thank you,
Lord God, that you're doing it again. I just hear the Lord saying over North Carolina that I am
making a way as there seems to be no way. The Lord is calling His Ekklesia in North Carolina to
the forefront. And I hear the Lord saying that there needs to be a beachhead that is built in
North Carolina, where you'll begin to see the supernatural intervention of the Lord in your state
as you begin to build this beachhead. So, Lord, i thank you that there are strategies coming
from North Carolina. There are also strategies coming for Georgia and these two states that are
very key, Father for this 2022 election. We just decree today, they are in your hands as the

Ekklesia stewards these things Lord, I thank you for victory in all these states, dear God, that
are up. But Lord, I just see these two states of North Carolina and Georgia highlighted tonight.
And I thank you, Father God, for victory. I thank you for advancement. I thank you, Father, It's
not the same old, same old. that the good old boy spirit is broken over these two states and
those even in Republican places that feel like that they own this thing and they are entitled to it.
They'll see themselves hearing very loudly the voice of the people, bringing these seats back
into the hands of the people. So Lord, we just decree this tonight, and we thank you, Father, for
these victories that are happening all over our nation in 2022. In Jesus name. Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:54:23] Amen. Amen. Thank you for that, Greg. Strong, strong, strong, strong,
strong there. We got to stand with these states. And as you were declaring, I heard the Lord
say, "Charlotte, North Carolina, I've got something new for you. I've got a divine reversal coming
to you, charlotte, North Carolina, so that I can use North Carolina to bring about a divine
reversal." So, pray into that if you're on the call from North Carolina is going to be key-Greg Hood: [00:55:00] Clay?
Clay Nash: [00:55:00] Yea.
Greg Hood: [00:55:03] Clay, this is Greg again. I just heard that the Lord is not done with Scott
in Carolina, and I'm not sure if it's the north or south. But I just heard the word Scott and now
and the Lord-- there's a son of one of these two states that God is bringing back again. He's
circling him back around and he's going to begin to be one that will be known as a last minute
candidate again, and he will be someone that God's going to use, not only in the Senate, but
he's going to use him in a larger venue in government in the years to come. So, Lord, we just
release that over this gentleman named Scott, in Jesus name.
Clay Nash: [00:55:48] Yes. Amen. We come into agreement with that. Regina, what's in your
heart?
Regina Shank: [00:55:56] Yes, thank you, Clay. I'm in Psalms 75 starting with verse 4 and it
says: to the arrogant I say, boast no more. And to the wicked, do not lift up your horns. And
horns mean to act proudly. It's a symbol of power and dominion. But the Lord is speaking to
those who are running for office who are doing it proudly and arrogantly and tried to take

dominion that isn't theirs. He says to them, boast no more. Do not lift up your horn, your
authority proudly. Do not lift it up against heaven. Do not speak with outstretched neck. And then
it says in verse six, no one from the east or the west or from the desert can exalt a man. But it is
God who judges. He brings one down and he exalts another. So, I decree over these elections.
There will not be those who lift up their horns proudly to take dominion that belongs to the Lord.
They will not speak with outstretched, proudful neck and get away with it. And Lord, that no one
can exalt a man except you, Lord. We decree that into this election. You bring one down and
you exalt another in Jesus name. And then I saw something for New Hampshire. What I saw
was that there was a seat and a man thought he had won and he set down in the seat and
suddenly he was removed and a Last-Minute person was put in that God had chosen. And so,
we decree that over New Hampshire. And I also began to see as we prayed that the weight of
our prayers is bringing down the enemy and lifting up the choices of God. So Lord, I thank you
for the power of these prayers tonight. Set myself in agreement with every one of them, Father
and I thank you, Lord, these calls are making a difference in a nation in this election, in Jesus
name.
Host: [00:58:05] Amen.
Clay Nash: [00:58:07] Amen. Strong, strong there, Regina. David, what's in your heart?
David Hertel: [00:58:13] Yes, just quickly, last night watching the game, I just felt we have a
new national football champions and they are a sign of new things being established through
great effort and calculated risks on man's part, but our trust being in the grace of God and his
strength. And so I just had my eyes on what Tim was talking about and praying about today.
And there's some senators that are really key Democratic senators in preventing a doing away
with the filibuster in order to pass what they're calling the John Lewis Voting Rights Restoration
Act and the Freedom to Vote Act, which are really all about control. But, and US Senator Jim
Clyburn with South Carolina admitted as much by claiming the federal elections cannot be left
up to the states--should not be left up to the states, but to pass these acts that'll have to do
away with the filibuster. But Senator Joe Manchin, Democrat West Virginia Senator Christian
Cennimo, Democrat Arizona, have objected to that. But they're not the only ones that --there are
some others that are iffy on it, and I just want to list them all up. But there's three other
Democratic senators that are iffy on it; Senator Mark Kelly of Arizona and Senator Jon Tester of
Montana and Senator Jeanne Shaheen of New Hampshire are not full blown for the removal of

the filibuster. So I just let these senators up from this Democratic Party and I pray, Lord God,
you put a conviction in them that can't be twisted or sifted or compromised. I pray that their
hearts would be set on what is best for this nation, what is best for the governing of this nation,
what's best for the Senate body. And I pray, Lord God, that out of nowhere, would come a rod of
steel in their spine to stand against the doing away with the filibuster and the changing of the-giving federal control over over the election laws in the states. And we just put an end to that
tonight by agreeing together in Jesus name that this will not go forward. These acts will not find
passage, and the only thing finding passing will be the state laws that have brought integrity and
that are bringing integrity back into our voting processes in Jesus name, we declare, Amen.
Clay Nash: [01:00:50] Amen David, we come in total agreement with that. Dwain Miller, what's
in your heart?
Dwain Miller: [01:00:58] Yes, sir. Clay, just quickly, I prophesy to you, America, I prophesy to
you, O' Senate of the United States of America. As God told Joshua, three days from now, you
shall cross over into the land of promise and you have not passed this way before. And the Lord
says to the Senate of the United States of America, you've not passed this way before. for not
ever in your history has there been as many upsets in the primary as there will be this year, and
not as many seated senators will be removed as in this year. For more will retire, not only the
Senate, but the House, than we've ever seen, and I will raise up a mighty remnant of my
kingdom messengers to be seated in the Senate of the United States of America. For this will be
an overhaul and a restoration of My word and My deeds in this nation. For you will see my
hands sweep across this nation and there will be a mighty tidal wave. For there'll be many
rhinos that have been exposed that will be removed and replaced by my messengers. There will
be many progressive liberals that will be replaced, and I will strengthen and raise up those like
Joe Manchin to be even stronger in their convictions than they're showing right now. There will
be those who will swap parties and move from the Democratic Party to the Republicans
because they can no longer stand with the radical Luciferin system that owns that party. The
Lord says to you, O' Senate of the United States of America, you have not passed this way
before, and you will see My glory and you will see that this nation has been saved by My hand
and My Ecclesia will have legislated it from heaven's throne to Earth in the name of Yeshua.
Amen. [01:02:43][104.3]
Clay Nash: [01:02:47] Amen. Strong. Well, let me just say if you're on the call, if You heard
about it from your friend. Please go to ClayNash.org and sign up to be on our mailing list and

those of you that are already on it, please open them, read them. We're going to be
communicating each week somewhat of the focus. We want every call , Monday through Friday,
to be Holy Ghost led. But we won't the Tuesday night to be very sharp, very focused. So go
there and sign up. T-mobile people, We've got an alternate number you can call and then put
this number in and you won't have to be paying T-Mobile. T-Mobile would like to shut down
because so many conservative nonprofits are using this free conference call. They'd like to shut
it down, they try and to do that by charging you. Very important. We also have put out a number.
It's on the website. I didn't look it up. I don't have it in front of me. But those that's gonna use it,
every time it'll ask for a reference number. Each time we put an announcement there, the
reference number will remain one. After you call the number, put in the access code, it asks for
a reference number, you can do that. All of these things are important. Tonight's call will be
transcribed. Lakeshia will work to have it ready by Thursday morning. We'll get the recording up.
We want you to have the things. This has been an awesome call tonight. Things that have been
declared, decreed, have merged together. Things are happening. We're going to see Arizona,
Florida, Alaska and the other states that have been mentioned. We are going to see them. And
by the way, that was Tim Scott from South Carolina, we need to hold him up. God had a strong
word through Greg for him. So thank you for being on the call. It's a very, very, very significant
time. We'll be here tomorrow at 2:22 to our our five-day a week call. I appreciate all of you being
on. I Bless all of you with a good night's sleep, and I just declare there are great things. Things
are turning. We're making the --we're staying focused on these first 22 Tuesday nights so that
we can reach that exponential curve of covering more ground; the second 22. God bless you.

